JADAVPUR UNIVERSITY

BACHELOR OF ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, 2019

ARCHTECTURE, 1ST YEAR

HUMANITIES-B

Time: 3 hours

GROUP - A

Full Marks: 100

1. Answer the any one of the following questions:

(15 Marks)

- a) Elucidate with examples how Chandu's strike gets the better of the elders of the village in the short story 'The Barber's Trade Union'?
- b) In the short story 'The Adventure of the Blue Carbuncle', what does Sherlock Holmes learn from the owner of the Alpha Inn? How does he meet James Ryder and why does he finally let him go?
- c) How well do you think Jimmy's friend in 'After Twenty Years' prosper in life? Give reason to support your answer.
- 2. Make sentences with any five of the following words:

(10 Marks)

trivial, lounging, scrawled, servitude, spectacular, defile, humiliation, suddenly, interest, stronger.

3. Answer any one of the following questions:

(15 Marks)

- a) Write a notice (100-150 words) informing your batch about the recent change in library timings in your institution. You are Ankush/Anamika Roy, Class-Representative, Architecture Department, Jadavpur University.
- b) Alba Solutions, a leading software development company in Kolkata requires a Digital Marketeer in the Digital Marketing Department. Graduates having a minimum experience of 2 years in Marketing Industry and strong expertise in project management and content creation may apply for this post with CV to the Recruitment Officer, Alba Solutions, Kolkata.

4. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions:

The city of Troy having been captured by the Greeks, the conquerors, after the first excitement of plunder had abated, began to feel pity for the misfortunes of the vanquished and caused a proclamation to be made that every freeborn citizen should be permitted to take away with him any one thing which he valued the most. Upon this, Aeneas, the Trojan Prince, surrendered everything else to have possession of his household gods. This conduct excited in the minds of the Greeks so high an admiration for his piety that they gave him further leave to take away what he now valued most highly of all the things that remained. Immediately he took upon his shoulders and carried out of the burning town his aged father, who was so infirm as to be unable to escape without assistance. This evidence of filial affection raised still more highly the admiration of the victors, and they allowed him to take everything which he had possessed. They declared that it would be unnatural to them to be enemies to men who gave such proof of piety to the gods and dutiful affection to parents.

- a) What was the proclamation made by the Greeks? (2)
- b) What was the first choice of Aeneas? How did this affect the Greeks? (2)
- c) What was Aeneas's second choice? What effect had this upon the Greeks? (2)
- d) Find out the synonyms of the following words from the passage: (1x2=2)
 - i) faded-
 - ii) loot-
- e) Find out the antonyms of the following words from the passage: (1x2=2)
 - i) liberated-
 - ii) strong-

B.E. ARCHITECTURE

FIRST YEAR

SECOND SEMESTER

EXAMINATION 2019

HUMANITIES(SOCIOLOGY)

FULL MARKS 50

GROUP - B

SECTION A

		SECTION A
1.	Short notes (attempt <u>any four</u>)	4x5=20
a	Sociology	
b.	Sociology and history	
c.	Managers	
d.	Macro level analysis	
e.	Organization	
f.	Symbolic interactionism	
g.	Technology assessment	
h.	Development	
	and the second s	

SECTION B

Attempt any two questions

2.	Explain with example, sociology's conflict theory and interactionist theoretical perspective		
		15	
3.	What is the relationship of sociology with other social science discipline?	15	
4.	How are managers important in any organization?	15	
5.	Write a note on any two dimensions of development.	15	